Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 587 September 2018

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 10th August 2018. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Sally Downing & Marcus Oxendale.

Planning Applications for consideration:-

18/00687/HOUSE 1 The Croft, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a single storey side and rear extension to include demolition of an existing single garage.

Decision - No Objection.

18/00645/HOUSE Fiveways, 5 Stonelands Close, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a single storey side extension to the west elevation.

Decision - No Objection.

No planning decisions or appeals were received.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 14th September 2018 in the Village Hall @ 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

Macmillan Coffee Morning Farlington Village Hall, Friday, 28th September 2018 from 10am. Come along for cakes and tea/coffee and have a chat for a great cause.

Farlington Parish Meeting are pleased to announce their AGM on 19th September 2018 at 7pm, Farlington Village Hall. All welcome.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council At the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 7th August 2018 Mr. D. McBurney was co-opted as a Councillor for Lillings Ambo Parish Council. A. Bailey. Clerk

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends -200 Club

August's prize winners were 53, 86, 99, 122 and 165.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

What a fantastic day out we had on Wednesday 15th August. 26 of us went to Tennants Auction Room at Leyburn. The bus journey was lovely driving through stunning Yorkshire countryside. We arrived at the auction rooms to be greeted by Rodney Tennant who was to be our guide for the day. Coffee and a biscuit were consumed and then Rodney gave us a talk about his life and work and how he started his auction business from his training at Sothebys and to his own empire he has today. At 12.30 was lunchtime and it was delicious. Then after lunch we were taken on a tour of all the different auction rooms full of things that were going to be sold later on in the week from toys, trains and costumes to beautiful quilts. It was so interesting then we went back into a room and had a quiz! I t wasn't an easy quiz a few of us struggled but it was good fun. We finally had scones and coffee at 4.30pm and our lovely day was finished. It is well worth a visit.

Our next meeting is on the 12th September at 7.30pm and is a talk by Jean Yorston. Jean will introduce us to what goes on behind the scenes of dealing with antiques.

All welcome. Barbara Grinham (01347878476

Sheriff Hutton Village Market

The Sheriff Hutton Village Market Committee are thrilled to announce that the date of the first market is planned for Sunday 17th March 2019 based at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall, with markets continuing on a monthly basis. We are extremely thankful to the Parish Council for their grant to cover start-up costs to allow this to happen.

One of the main aims of the market is to promote local traders producing high quality hand and homemade goods. We would therefore like to take this opportunity to ask any local residents who may be interested in hiring a stall on market days to get in touch with us via mail@shvm.co.uk. If you would prefer to contact us by telephone, please ring Sally Fairweather on 07719 624033.

On market days, we will be offering local clubs/groups/associations the opportunity to raise funds for their cause by running a refreshments stall from the village hall kitchen. Again, if any local groups would be interested in this, please email mail@shvm.co.uk, or alternatively telephone Meg Ashbridge on 01347 878136.

Finally for now, we would love to hear from anyone interested in being involved in the market in other ways, such as being a member of the committee, or by giving help and support on the day. We aim for this to be a venture for the community, run by the community, so the more people involved the merrier!

We hope you are as excited as we are.

Sheriff Hutton Open Studios

Justine Warner and Patrick Smith would like to thank all the villagers who supported them at Sheriff Hutton Open Studios on 11/12th and 18/19th August. The event was a great success, with lots of visitors on both weekends, and it is wonderful to see local artists supported by their communities. Both artists continue to be shown locally, including a joint exhibition of their work at Nunnington Hall in March 2019.

Sheriff Hutton Play Area

Sincere apologies for the swings being out of use over the summer holidays. Unfortunately the annual safety check revealed that some of the timber uprights needed to be replaced due to wear and tear and it was hoped to get the work completed before the school holidays but sadly great difficulty has been encountered sourcing new ones. As soon as these are available they will be installed.

The provision and maintenance of the equipment in the play area is the responsibility of a very small committee, under the overall umbrella of the Trustees of the Village Hall. The Trustees own the land and pay for the grass cutting and the insurance. All other costs have been met from fund raising from jumble sales, discos, and grants etc. The area is well used and enjoyed by local children and visitors to the area. All the equipment has served us well for many years but some is now

in need of updating. The cost of the repair work carried out recently has greatly depleted the amount of money held in reserve.

Looking to the future the Play Area Committee urgently needs to recruit new members. We would welcome interest from parents, guardians, grandparents and anyone else interested in the upkeep of this valuable village asset.

Joining a committee is not everyone's cup of tea but if you would like to help in some way and in particular if you have a talent for fund raising please contact me. Fund raising does not have to an onerous task it can be fun too. Sheriff Hutton's reputation for being a great community in which to live was built on the community spirit generated through fund raising events which paid for many of the village's assets. The Village Hall, Cricket Pavilion, Bowls Pavilion, Play Area to name a few were brought about by people wanting to get involved and organising a number of super social fund raising events.

We need your help - Please contact me

Penny Bean 01347 878392

Playgroup

If you or your children attended Playgroup please come along to celebrate our 50th Birthday on Saturday 22nd September 10am-12pm at the Playgroup Building. We will have refreshments available and lots of old photos on display. We look forward to welcoming friends old and new!

Playgroup is back on Tuesday 4th September, we run full and half day sessions on Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday between 9am – 3pm. We currently have spaces for 2,3, & 4 year olds. Please get in touch on <u>07717</u> <u>799646</u> or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com to find out more or book your free trial.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

FRIDAY BINGO

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friday 14th September 7.30pm

PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES!

£100 SPECIAL JACKPOT

Everybody welcome

Future dates 19th October and 16th November

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Mixed results for the 1st XI mean that they remain mid-table in Galtres Division 3 but results for the 2nd XI have improved with two wins and a draw in their last three games mean they are off the bottom of Galtres Division 4. The clubs impressive Pilmoor Evening League season ended with three consecutive wins to finish 2nd in the final standings.

The results up to the 11th August and individual performances are listed below:

21st July

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 7 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 111 all out (Matt Maltby 31); Woodhouse Grange 112-3

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 186 runs. Bolton Percy II 268-8 (Wayne Fawcett 3-62); Sheriff Hutton II 82 all out (Neil Fairweather 32)

25th July (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won by 3 wkts. Alne 108-3; Sheriff Hutton 110-7 (Rich Reynolds 35, Geoff Schofield 30)

28th July

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI won by 4 runs. Sheriff Hutton II 149 all out (Al Hammond 47); Heslington II 145 all out (Neil Fairweather 5-32)

1st August (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won by 8 wkts. Raskelf 63-7; Sheriff Hutton 67-2 (Josh Moate 39)

4th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 3 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 172 all out (Jag Gopalappa 61); TABS 173-7 (Dave Hull 3-56)

Match Drawn. Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI 189-9 (Wayne Fawcett 54, Neil Fairweather 37, Vijay Jayagopal 33); New Earswick II 104-7 (Neil Fairweather 4-21)

11th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 47 runs. Sheriff Hutton 236-2 (Ian Bews 110 not out, Matt Maltby 71, Dave Hull 31); Heworth III 189 all out (Matt Malby 4-36, Dave Hull 3-38)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI won by 168 runs. Sheriff Hutton II 249-6 (Sachin Thakur 68, Wayne Fawcett 44, Al Hammond 35 not out); Duncombe Park II 81 all out (Neil Fairweather 5-20)

All League games commence at 1pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

Advanced Notice: on Saturday 20th October Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club and Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club will be holding a joint fundraising jumble sale. This is our opportunity to raise funds to continue developing the clubs both on and off the field of play by maintaining the grounds, facilities and equipment. This enables both clubs to provide excellent sporting amenities at the heart of Sheriff Hutton village. Both clubs always welcome new players.

Village Ramble.

Why not join the sociable group of walkers who meet on the last Thursday of the month, this month it will be September 27th, for a walk that includes good views, good company and a good pub lunch. The route is still to be finalised but meet at the Village Hall car park for 9.30am and all will be revealed. Lifts are available and the ramble will be no more than 5 miles easy going, we are back in Sheriff by 2.30pm.

GARDENING CLUB

The nights are drawing in and so we start our monthly meetings in the Village Hall. On Wednesday September 19th we are having our Sunflower measuring at 7.00pm, before our usual talk. This month it will be about Fungi and Rhona Sutherland has kindly agreed to expand our knowledge of these interesting organisms.

These are the winners from a very enjoyable village show in August.

COMPETITION SECTION	WINNER
Vegetables and Fruit The Warwick Cup	Tony Thompson
Flowers and Pot Plants The Richard 3 rd Cup	Margaret Thompson
Craft The Home Craft Cup	Margaret Thompson
Craft The Neville Plate Best entry in craft	Amanda Dick
Cookery and Preserves The Cookery Cup	Sally Hemingway
Photography The Photography Cup	Gary Laville
Children The Senior Cup	Daisy Summers
Children The Junior Cup	Summer Shipley
The Children's Shield Best exhibit in children's section	Robin Townend
Alan Farnaby Memorial Trophy Child with most points in the show	Lewis Stewart Summer Shipley
Association Cup Adult with most points in show	Tony Thompson
Heaviest Single Potato	Eileen Watson
Heaviest Potato Crop 1 st Place	Derick Forsdyke
Heaviest Potato Crop 2 nd Place	Linda Scaife

Gardening Tips for this September:

Plant daffodil bulbs this month, ten to twelve centimetres deep, ensure good drainage and do not incorporate animal manure.

September to mid-October is the best time to establish a new lawn either by seed (cheaper) or by turf. Level and prepare site thoroughly. Time also for some serious maintenance of established (and long suffering) lawns. Scarify and aerate by machine or hand tools, to improve drainage and rooting. Any fertiliser applied should be potash based and avoid using high nitrogen at this time of year – it leads to soft growth and fungal disease problems.

To anyone in the village...

Sarah Anderson, who has been organising the Village Show for 6 years, has decided to make next year's show her last one. The Show is an intrinsic part of village life, and well supported by many villagers of all ages. If the Show is to continue we need someone to step into Sarah's shoes and continue with this tradition. Sarah has kindly offered to help handover the reins by having someone shadow her this coming year to see exactly what is required. If this is something you would like to do please contact Sarah on 01347 878418.

Rock Hunting in Greenland

Peter Shuttleworth who lives in Nottingham has recently returned from a geology expedition to Greenland and he has kindly offered to come and give an illustrated commentary on his experience. Peter has given many excellent presentations in the past and this will be another "not to be missed". It will be in the Miss Ward room on Monday 10th September at 2.30p.m. so do please come along and enjoy "Rock Hunting in Greenland".

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

It was yet another lovely day for our trip to RSPB Blacktoft Sands reserve at Goole. This is one of the best places in Britain to see Bitterns, Avocets and Marsh Harriers and Blacktoft didn't disappoint. Whilst it is not a site that has much in the way of facilities, it makes up for it in bird life and a good day was had by all.

Our next meeting is on **Saturday September 8**th and will be an all-day trip to the Yorkshire Mining Museum at Wakefield. There is plenty to see at the museum and there is also the chance to go underground if one is brave enough. Tours can be booked on the day. Entrance to the museum is free but donations are welcomed. Anyone wishing to go should **meet at The Highwayman Pub at 9.30am.**

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Badminton

Badminton starts on the 3rd September at 7.30pm until 9.30pm in the village hall and runs through until 17th December. Cost £6 per week or £72 for the whole 16 weeks (half price for under-18 or in full time education).

There needs to be an AGM and this will be held on the 3rd September at 7.30 to approve the accounts and confirm the officers (Ann Fairclough as chair, Gill Fairbotham as secretary and Philip David as treasurer).

Update on Fracking and Our Local Community

Fracking has been less in the news recently which might lead you to think that nothing is currently happening. On the contrary, there are currently important changes being discussed which could directly affect our community. You should all have received a leaflet regarding the government's intention to treat fracking as permitted development and I just wanted to explain further what this means and the possible impact this could have on Sheriff Hutton and yourselves.

Sheriff Hutton (and nearby villages) fall in an area that INEOS has been granted a PEDL licence for. A Petroleum Exploration and Development Licence (PEDL) allows a company to pursue a range of oil and gas exploration activities currently subject to drilling/development consent and planning permission.

So what might change and how does it affect us?

The Government is currently running a public consultation on making changes to the current process which will be completed by mid-October - so there is limited time to act if you want to add your voice to this. It affects two aspects of the process - treating fracking as permitted development and as a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project (NSIP)

Permitted development is the part of UK planning law that allows people to carry out improvements on their home or property - such as loft conversions, putting up a fence, adding a small conservatory or putting up a garden shed - without having to apply to the local council for planning permission.

If it is agreed that fracking can be treated as permitted development then it means that oil and gas companies would not need to apply for planning permission from the local council to construct an exploratory fracking well pad.

What this could mean to Sheriff Hutton is that if the company were to agree terms with a local landowner they could begin work with no further consultation or discussion.

NSIP - If fracking should be treated as a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project (like HS2 or the UK motorway network) it would mean that planning applications for full-scale multi-well commercial fracking would be decided by a government-appointed planning inspector, not the local planning authority. This would effectively remove all control of fracking projects from democratically elected county councils and local communities.

These proposals are a serious assault on our local democracy, as they would prevent county councils and local communities from opposing fracking in their area, as people have done in huge numbers all across the country wherever fracking has been proposed. It is a way for the government to bypass local democracy to allow the fracking industry to start drilling without consulting local people.

What can I do to make my feelings known and find out more?

- 1. Access the government consultation directly and make your comments there https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/permitted-development-for-shale-gas-exploration
- 2. Contact your local MP (kevin.hollinrake.mp@parliament.uk) and local councillors
- 3. http://www.frackfreeunited.co.uk which has info and a declaration to add your name to
- 4. Contact relevant government ministers james.brokenshire.mp@parliament.uk and/or claire.perry.mp@parliament.uk
- 5. If you want any more information locally contact Lynne Blair (lynneblair@yahoo.com)

The Methodist Church

It's September, how do you feel, "Oh dear it's getting near to winter and then it will be Christmas" or "Let's celebrate all the new things that are just beginning, isn't it exciting". Some children are starting school, others are in new classes, there are new teachers, university or work experience beginning, it's a new year to enjoy. Village activities re-starting after a summer break, Jumblies back in action, it's a new season. At the Methodist Church it is our new year when ministers and lay people take on new responsibilities. We celebrate Harvest Thanksgiving on September 30th and start a monthly "Feature Film" afternoon on Thursday 20 September.

St Paul said to the Ephesians "Make time to live well and be thankful to God". Have a happy September.

Sunday Services

2nd 10.30 a.m. Mrs Sylvia Bunting
 9th 10.30 a.m. Dr Stephen Leah
 16th 10.30 a.m. Mr Ralph Frankland

23rd 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion). 30th 10.30 a.m. HARVEST FESTIVAL Rev Keith Albans.

Additional Activities

Wednesdays – The church is open for time to pray for the world situation at 9.30 a.m. At 10.00 a.m in the Miss Ward room there is Drop-in for Coffee and Chat.

Thursday 20th September at 2.30 p.m. a Feature Film will shown in the Miss Ward room. A cup of tea and biscuit will be available from 2 p.m. everyone welcome, no charge, donation to charity appreciated **Friday 28th September 10.00 a.m.** We shall be preparing the chapel for Harvest Festival. You will be most welcome to come and share in the decoration, gifts of flowers, fruit and vegetables appreciated.

Christmas Shoeboxes

In preparation for the filling of Christmas shoeboxes we need empty shoeboxes with separate lids. If you have any boxes will you please pass them on to us at the Methodist Church. Shoe boxes please NOT SLIPPERS OR BOOT boxes, Thankyou.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

Sheriff Hutton	2 nd	9.30am	Holy Communion
	9 th	10.00am Morning Worship	
	16 th	10.30am Benefice Service at Stillington	
	23rd	9.30am Holy Communion	
	30th	9.30am	Holy Communion
Farlington	9 th	11.15am	Morning Worship
	16th	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington
	23rd	11.15am	Holy Communion
Marton	2 nd	6pm	Celtic Eucharist
	16th	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington
	16th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist

Advance date

The Harvest Festival service at St Helen's will be on **Sunday**, **7**th **October at 11am**. It will be a family service, led by Rev. Steve and will be followed by a bring and share lunch. We look forward to seeing you there.

Harvest Festival at St Leonard's, Farlington

In the middle of August over 70 people enjoyed our traditional Lammas service, celebrating the first fruits of the harvest. Now, on **Friday, September 21**st **at 6.30pm** we will be celebrating the end of the farming year – the Harvest Home – at our Harvest Festival service. Why not join us for a traditional celebration of this vital countryside occasion which, this year is to be led by the Venerable Sarah Bullock, Archdeacon of York. Everyone will be very welcome. The service will be followed by the usual excellent harvest supper.

If you cannot get to Harvest Festival there will be a Harvest Communion service on Sunday, September 23rd 11.15am

Leading <u>Your</u> Church into Growth An Invitation Support Your Local Church and Local Community

Come to a sociable evening to hear about Leading Your Church into Growth.

Find out how you can help grow your church in attendances and spirituality

Thursday, October 4th ~ 6.30pm – 9.00pm Stillington Village Hall

We are working across our Benefice to share how we can ensure we have our Village Churches for very many years to come. Everyone will be welcome – regular churchgoers, regular church supporters, people who just want to keep our own village churches.

Interested? Intrigued?

Speak with Jill or Neil Hodges <u>Jill.hodges57@btinternet.com</u> or 878595

A Date for your Diary

Murder in a Roaring 20's Night Club

Saturday, October 13th

Do you fancy an evening of Murder, Mystery and Suspense – not to mention a three course meal being included in the price?

Enjoy a meal with friends, be entertained and help the intrepid detective solve the case. All this for just £15 per person

Last year's Murder Mystery was a sell-out. Book your tickets <u>as soon as possible</u> and not later than September 29th

Book now for **An Evening to Die For** which is in support of the Village Hall for tickets call Jenny McMillan on 879175 or 07920 175498 – now!

St. Leonards Hospice

My name is Kathryn Craven and I have recently joined the team at St Leonard's Hospice as Community Fundraiser for Ryedale and District. My time at St Leonard's so far has been inspirational and I look forward to sharing the great work of the Hospice with the people of Ryedale and surrounding areas.

So first a bit about me: I was born in York and have lived here ever since. I have a seven year old son who is sport mad and I spend most of my weekends standing in a sports field. I love food, especially Italian, and I am also quite partial to cheese and wine!

St Leonard's Hospice is a special place for me. I have personally experienced the Hospice and all of the wonderful services they provide, both for patients and their loved ones, and it truly was a 'haven' for me when I needed it most.

My role as a Community Fundraiser is to raise awareness of the work the Hospice does and how we care for the people of Ryedale and their loved ones, whether that be through accessing our Hospice@Home service, being admitted onto the In-patient Unit or visiting the Sunflower Centre.

I am currently looking to create some St Leonard's Hospice Support groups in the Ryedale area. If this is something you may be interested in please do get in touch.

I can be contacted by phone on 01904 777 777 or 07388 946 840, or by email at Kathryn.Craven@stleonardshospice.nhs.uk"

Extra editors at the Village News The editors would like to welcome Helen and Peter Bartlett to the editorial team, and wish them many happy years of editing. Their telephone number is 879160; as always emails for the attention of the team should be addressed villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

Tuesday September 25th 7.30pm Village Hall welcome to a humorous and enlightening account of Roman occupation in York AD71 to the present day.

Alan Rowley organiser of The York Tours will be giving us a fascinating insight into a York that is unknown to many of us, an opportunity to take a journey through the ginnels and back streets of York with a personal account of this historic city.

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 includes refreshments.

Saturday October 27th 1-4pm Village Hall - The Village and it's Personalities.

An invitation to join us for refreshments and a sharing of memories of some village personalities, people who have made a difference in the community, villagers such Alan Farnaby and Robin Wardell will be profiled along with others whom we are sure you will remember. Your tales (and we are certain that you have many) will bring many a smile and with an exchange of lovely memories for us to record in the archives. So come and enjoy a chat and a couple of hours down memory lane. Entrance £3 includes refreshments. All monies raised towards running of the archives.

Tuesday November 27th 7.30pm Village Hall - Remembrance At this poignant time in 2018 it is right that we remember those who gave their lives for our Country and our Peace.

Neil Hodges will be presenting **WWI & II including the Boer War**, it is also an opportunity to view Neil's publication 'Sheriff Hutton and Farlington War Memorials' an account of those who left to fight, those who returned and those who sadly didn't.

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 includes refreshments.

Thank you to everyone who responded to our appeal for SH publications the donations so far received have been very welcome.

We are looking for a treasurer to take over from Beryl Haigh in April 2019, if you have some spare time and feel that you would like to help the History group then please contact Beryl on 878363. For further details about the group Meg 878136.

WW1 Centenary Weekend – update

As mentioned in previous newsletters we are planning to have a WW1 Centenary weekend on 10/11 November. Plans are now being firmed up. There will, of course, be the Remembrance Service at the parish church on Sunday 11th November as this is where the village memorial is sited. There are also plans to have a display at the Village Hall on Saturday 10th with photos, biographies of those who went to war and those who died, memories of local people, and school and church records. We're also going to reflect on what it was like living in Sheriff between 1914-1918, and also the impact of war on the men/women and their families' mental and physical health. Some schoolchildren are going to be interviewing villagers on their family memories.

We are exploring a permanent memorial stone to all those who have fallen, and a possible site is the green outside The Highwayman and opposite to the original memorial village hall. We are hoping to have British Legion memorial crosses (see below) and knitted red poppies. Groups are getting involved in the knitting of red poppies that will be used to surround this memorial area. Patterns are available from Barbara Grinham on 878476 and she is also happy to be a collection point for the finished poppies.

You'll also be able to see the Sheriff version of "there but not there". You may have heard of this national initiative of perspex figures to represent those who went to war. We have our own Sheriff version which is currently under development and will be a very fitting tribute. We are hoping to site our figures as close as possible to where the people lived.

We also hope to have a concert of WW1 related poems, songs and music in the Village Hall.

Groups involved in the planning are the History Group, parish council, both churches and the primary school. If you have any ideas please do contact Jill Hodges on 878595. We are really appreciative of the suggestions, help and involvement of others so far.

Further updates in October's newsletter.

British Legion Memorial Crosses

People are invited to make a donation and place their memorial cross in the Memorial Garden (described above). The cross can be in memory of someone from the village or a relative who went to war or who died. If you would like to reserve your cross(es) please contact Neil Hodges on 878595.

Message from the Jumblies

Wow what fantastic weather we have had over the summer. Hope it holds for our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 8th September, in the Village Hall between 2pm and 4pm. (Book room opens at 1pm) This time we will be raising money for York Respiratory Group (Breathe Easy).

Donations of good condition bric-a-brac, books, toys, shoes, linen and in particular clothing will be most appreciated and can be brought to the Village Hall between 9am and 11am on the morning of the sale.

Our annual Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning will be on Saturday

29th **September in the Village Hall, between 10am and 12 noon**. There will be a book stall, cake stall, Bonnie's Second Hand Jewellery Stall, tombola, raffle and of course our famous Money Tree. So please remember to bring your small change along. Donations of cakes for the cake stall will be most welcome.

Please come along and help us to raise yet another fantastic total for Macmillan. No matter what age you are or whether you are a new comer to the village or a long term resident you will receive a warm welcome. Elaine would be very happy to have some children to help her to create the Money Tree.

Penny Bean

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies – Turning Cast Offs into Cash

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Competition Time. Ladies Doubles Saturday September 8th, Ladies Singles Saturday September 22nd both at 1.30pm, please be at the courts for 1.15pm for both competitions. Partners will be drawn for the Doubles. The Men's Singles will be on Sunday September 16th at 10.00am.

Mixed Doubles Competition. The Club have had a good season with the Mixed Doubles team so it is hoped to run the Mixed Doubles competition, which has lapsed, in September. We would need a minimum of 4 couples so if you are interested please get in touch with Helen and Tim Dryland on<u>t.m.dryland@gmail.com</u>. It is open to all members' not just players from the mixed team. The proposed date is the weekend of September 29th.

Junior Tennis. The final coaching sessions took place in August, the juniors have all improved their tennis skills and Rob presented the trophy for the Most Improved Juniors to Robin and Kit Townsend,

Social Tennis The Ladies Wednesday morning sessions continue through September. Social Tennis sessions on a Saturday afternoon will start in October.

After a successful summer season the courts remain open all winter so don't hang your rackets up yet. Come along to the competitions or the social tennis sessions and keep practicing for next year.

Details of any of the above from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

1st Easingwold Scout Group needs your help....

Are you a former scout? Do you have some free time to help an educational charity? 1st Easingwold Scout Group is in desperate need of a new Chairman for its Executive Committee. The Committee supports the Group Scout Leader to deliver scouting in Easingwold. The committee meets 4 times per year and is supported by a Secretary and Treasurer for the Group plus other members. It is an exciting time for us, growing the Group and redeveloping the Easingwold Outdoor Centre. These are non-uniform positions and free training is available. If you are interested in finding out more, please contact Sue Scotter on 07840 966041.

Super-Mobile Library The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on **Fridays September 14**th and 28th

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, September 6th** during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties

delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties Please call: 01347 878 628

info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce **Neil & Sally Fairweather**

Producers of Seasonal Plants, Produce & Honey Christmas Wreaths made to order Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

PHYSIOTHERAPY

ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON

fionawoo)(ons

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times :

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

Brook House Farm, Terrington Tel: 01347 878 345 or 07786574359

Tailor Made Menus

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Pilates, Circuits **Swimming with Linzi**

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com



Hall Farm Boutique Luxury B&B Sally Hemingway

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386



Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Mark Bentley Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall

> York YO32 5AA Tel: 01904 490 060

YO60 7TW

info@hallfarmhousevork.co.uk

In-house Chef

Flaxton

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Centact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



M: 0772 769 4428

Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL **GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267



J H WRIGHT & SONS



COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.i-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173 Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

2 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

> **Contact: Guy Unsworth** 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

2 01653 618 810 07713349240 dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	-		
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School	•		

Additional Activities in September

Additional Activities in September		
3rd	7.30pm	Badminton Club starts and AGM
4th	12:30pm	Pensioners Luncheon Club in Village Hall
6th	9.30am - 11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village Hall
8 th	9.30am	Filed Naturalists' Yorkshire Mining Museum Trip meet at the
		Highwayman car park
	2.00pm	Jumblies sale for Breathe Easy in the Village Hall
10th	2.30pm	Rock Hunting in Greenland in Miss Ward room
12th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group –Antiques Dealing talk by Jean Yorston
		in the Village Hall
14 th	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
	7.30pm	Bowling Club BINGO in the Village Hall
	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in the Village Hall
19 th	7.00pm	Gardening Club Sunflower measure and Fungi talk in the Village Hall
20th	2.00pm	Feature film presentation in the Miss Ward Room
21st	6.30pm	Harvest Festival at St. Leonard's Farlington
22nd	10.00 - 12.00	Playgroup 50 th Anniversary party at the School
25th	7.30pm	History Group talk – A Tour of York in the Village Hall
27th	9.30am	Village Ramble meet at The Highwayman car park
28th	10am	Macmillan Coffee Morning in Farlington Village Hall
·	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
29th	10.00 – 12.00	Macmillan Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
	3rd 4th 6th 8 th 10th 12th 14 th 20th 21st 22nd 25th 27th 28th	3rd 7.30pm 4th 12:30pm 6th 9.30am - 11.30am 8 th 9.30am 2.00pm 10th 2.30pm 12th 7.30pm 4th 10 - 12 noon 7.30pm 7.30pm 20th 2.00pm 21st 6.30pm 22nd 10.00 - 12.00 25th 7.30pm 27th 9.30am 28th 10am 10 - 12 noon

Dates to Note

Oct	13th	7.00pm	Friends of the Village Hall Murder Mystery Evening in the Village Hall
Oct	19th	7.30pm	Bowling Club BINGO in the Village Hall
Oct	20th		Joint Cricket and Bowls Clubs jumble sale in the Village Hall
Oct	27th	7.30pm	History Group – The Village and It's Personalities in the Village Hall
Nov	5th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
Nov	10th		World War I centenary display in the Village Hall
Nov	16th	7.30pm	Bowling Club BINGO in the Village Hall
Nov	27th	7.30pm	History Group – Remembrance in the Village Hall
Dec	8th	10 -12 noon	Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581), Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310) or Peter & Helen Bartlett (879160)

Items for the October Village News should reach the Editors by no later than September 18th